
 

Vicki Young Scott - Class of 1962 

I will always treasure the traditions and values we 
learned as Knights and Ladies, from Mr. 
McMillan’s “construction gang” speech to the 
Induction Ceremony. 

Southeast Memories 
We lived at 2201 E. 72nd Street.  My sister, Judi Young Knapp, also 
attended Southeast and graduated in 1959. 

I remember a number of classes and teachers: 
• Mary Margaret Johnson - English 
• Marvin Langford - Family Living 
• Maria T. Fetters - Speech and Drama 
• Dorothy Canham - Physical Education 
• Mr. Powell - Vice Principal 

My most vivid Southeast memory is of The Induction Ceremony.  I had the 
honor of playing the Queen of the Castle my senior year. 

Some of my other activities included: 
• Thespians, Spring Play (I played Annie in “Annie Get Your Gun.”) 
• Majorette, Cheerleader 
• Intramurals, Softball Sports Day Team 
• Beta Club, Junior and Senior Class Officer, Girls State 

I remember Sputnik was in the news, and we had accelerated classes. 
Outside of school, I took dancing lessons, participated in Girl Scouts and 
went to Camp Oakledge. 

After Graduation 



I attended the University of Missouri for two years and graduated from 
UMKC. 
I got married, and I have two children. 
From 1967 to 1969, I taught at Southeast. 
Although I have been a Health and Physical Education Teacher, a 
Gymnastics Coach and a Swimming Teacher, I consider my life’s work 
being a mother. 

A Final Thought 
The older I get, the more I appreciate the Southeast “experience.” 


